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To:  James L. Gillis Jr., City Manager 

From:  S. Laureen Kornel, Community Development Director 

Date: July 14, 2023 

Re: A request by 2900 Ridgewood (Daytona) Owner for a Lot Combination / 
Unity of Title Agreement to combine Parcels 5333-11-00-0070, 5333-11-
00-0100, and 5333-00-00-0100 into a single legal parcel and legal 
description. 

 

 
This is a request by 2900 Ridgewood (Daytona) Owner, a Florida limited liability company, 
who requests a Lot Combination/Unity of Title Agreement to combine all of the above-
referenced properties into a single legal parcel and legal description. 
 
This is a necessary step prior to construction to have all lots that comprise the 
development combined into one single property.   
 
On July 26, 2022, the City adopted Ordinance No. 2022-05 approving a Master 
Development Agreement for the subject properties, establishing principal uses as luxury 
multi-family apartments and carriage houses with associated accessory uses.  The city 
subsequently on December 7, 2022, approved a site plan for construction.  In accordance 
with Section 5.5(O)(2) of the Land Development Code, all land within the PUD shall be 
under the ownership of the applicant.  The requested Lot Combination / Unity of Title 
agreement satisfies the Unity of Title requirement of the Land Development Code.  Staff 
recommendations approval of the request for a Lot Combination / Unity of Title Agreement 
to combine all of the above-referenced properties into a single legal parcel and legal 
description. 
 
Attachment:  Lot Combination / Unity of Title Agreement  
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